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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 Monday, November 18 2024 
 

The cafeteria is closed today at lunch. 
 
French 

• Today at 3 pm. is the deadline to submit forms and payment for the Roxy Theatre trip. 
 
Guidance 

• To any senior student interested in a career in Powerline Technology, Electrical, or Construction trades – 
the Canadian Union of Skilled Workers (CUSW) and Hydro One will be doing a two-morning workshop 
and demonstration this Thursday and Friday morning. Please sign up in Guidance for the opportunity to 
participate. Note that numbers are very limited.   

 
Improv 

• There is an improv meeting today at lunch in the drama room.  
 
Music 

• Rebel Rebel rehearses today after school in the instrumental room. Please be on time and ready to start 
by 2:15 pm. sharp.! 

• Insieme has its regular rehearsal today after school beginning at 3:30 pm. sharp. See you all there with 
your folders and a pencil! 

• Attention all PPHS musicians participating in ensembles or music classes – the final push is on in our 
Poinsettia and Cheese Fundraiser sale! We need YOU to participate if you haven’t already done so.  All 
orders MUST be in by tomorrow…. that’s Tuesday, November 19th! Any staff interested in purchasing 
poinsettias or cheese this season should ask a music student or look to the school website for the links to 
School Cash Online.  

• Any students needing to earn some community involvement hours, please come to a brief meeting today 
at the beginning of lunch in the instrumental music room for more information. All Music Council 
members MUST attend this very important meeting! 
 

 
Volleyball 
 The junior boys volleyball team competed in the LOSSA finals on Thursday and brought home a silver 

medal. Congratulations to all team members on an outstanding season. Stay tuned in the google 
classroom for info about our team lunch celebration! 

 Any junior girls interested in trying out for the junior girls’ volleyball team will have tryouts on Tuesday 
and Wednesday after school this week. Tomorrow’s tryout will be in Gym C right after school. Be sure to 
bring your signed permission form with you. See Ms. Findlay, Ms. Nicholishen, Mr. Baxter, or Ms. Winter 
for a permission form TODAY if needed. See you there!  

 We are excited to announce the return of Co-ed Intramural volleyball here at PPHS! Gather your friends 
and enter a team in this year’s competition. We will be running both a Junior and Senior division with all 
games being held at lunch in the gym. Team sign-up forms are located outside of the Phys Ed office and 
must be returned no later than Friday, November 22. Questions? Please see Mr. Shelswell. 


